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Last Tuesday we were delighted to meet two prospective Rector candidates to the school.  The children enjoyed two assemblies, and Year 2 asked each candidate some challenging questions.  We wait to find out which candidate was appointed and very much look forward to welcoming the new Rector into our school community.

Last Friday the children enjoyed a Royal Wedding picnic lunch kindly prepared by Debbie.  The display in the library indicates the happy occasion, and I’m sure many of you watched the wedding.  There is great news too – the playground markings will be laid during half term.  Funding has allowed even more of the choices selected by last term’s School Council.  The teaching staff have also requested a 100 square.
Next half term is incredibly busy, so please do be alert to emails and the blackboard notices.

On Monday 4th June, governors will be attending assembly as part of our Collective Worship theme of community, family, friends and neighbours.  Questions will be prepared by the School Council to find out more about the work of the governors in school.

GDPR

A letter about changes to GDPR affecting current school parents was sent out on Wednesday.  Please ensure that you return the consent form by Friday 8th June.  Thank you.

Golden Boot Challenge
As mentioned in the last newsletter, this year’s Golden Boot Challenge starts on Monday June 4th. Every day each child will be asked how he or she travelled to school, and the aim is to engage families to consider ‘greener’ ways of safely travelling to school.  Park and scoot/cycle is a popular option - parking at one end of the village (not from the village car park!) and either walking/scooting/cycling the remaining distance.  A ‘baseline’ was taken for each class on May 18th, and the ‘Golden Boot’ trophy will be awarded to the class who changes the most to greener options.  The challenge lasts for four weeks and finishes on Thursday June 28th.   I will be looking forward to hearing about adventurous journeys to school, and announcing the class winner on July 2nd.
Class photos: Wednesday 6th June

Please make sure that your child has his or her school jumper or cardigan in school for their class photos, which make a lovely reminder of your child’s time at Ewhurst School.  They will be available before the end of the term.

Mufti day: Friday 8th June

The children may come to school in home clothes in exchange for a new toy for the toy tombola at the Summer Fair.  No dressing up outfits, please.

Ewhurst Governors Fundraising Event: The Greatest Showman Singalong: June 15th @ 7.30pm

Due to unforeseen circumstances, there has been a change of film, so roll up, and get booking your tickets!  See the attached flyer.
Summer Fair: Saturday 23rd June 12.00 – 2.30pm

A letter from the PTA with information about the Fair and other activities is being sent home today.  The children will soon start to practise their maypole dancing, which is always a highlight at the Fair, so please return the slip attached to the newsletter to confirm attendance and allow class teachers to plan the dances.  Please note approximate timings this year for guidance.
School council updates : Lunchtimes
When each School Council is asked what they would like to improve in the school, a common theme is always mentioned – can we find away to reduce the noise in the lunch hall?  So this week all the children have collaborated to create a Lunchtime Charter. To help achieve the charter, each child will have a set seat on a lunch table of mixed aged children.  Cherry class will be lunchtime monitors for their tables, and at the end of each session Mrs Sarson will nominate ‘table’ trophies to be awarded the following day. The School Council will be taking feedback from their peers after two weeks.  This new system will begin on Monday 4th June.   Please be assured that considerable thought and planning has been undertaken to ensure that your child has at least one friend on each table of eight children.
Apple class 
Forest School bags are no longer required at School as swimming and Maypole dancing are new curricular activities for the final part of the summer term. 
Swimming

School swimming will be starting on Thursday 7th June.  Please make sure that your child(ren) have their NAMED swimming costume/trunks, towel and swimming hat in school in a named bag.  No goggles (unless your child can put them on independently), baggy swim shorts or bikinis, and please make sure your child can put their costume on by themselves.  Please remember – missing kits will not be chased. No kit, no swim.  Swimming is only possible due to the generous donations that you provide and the help that you volunteer – many thanks for all your support.
PE Kit
Please check your child(ren)’s clothing and shoes to ensure they fit and are clearly labelled. Trainers are required in school every day for the next half of term.  Your child’s PE bag should contain: trainers, PE t-shirt, and shorts.  (Girls may require socks if they are wearing tights).  Time is often wasted looking for missing items.
Staffing Update

After more than seventeen years of outstanding service to the children and families of Ewhurst School, Mrs Sarson is leaving at the end of the term to have more time for herself.
Explorers staffing

I am delighted to say that Mrs Garrigan is joining the Explorers team from Monday 4th June.   We thank Georgia and wish her every success in her A-level exams.
Sun hats and water bottles

Every child must have these in school every day.  If you wish your child to apply sunscreen in school, they must be able to so independently at break times.

Breakfast Club Questionnaire 

A questionnaire is being sent out today to gauge interest in for the Breakfast Club sessions for September 2018. Please return to the office by Friday 8th June.  Thank you.
Pause for Thought
I hope you all manage to find time to enjoy the wonderful 

Countryside in which we live this half term, and return to school 

rested, refreshed and ready for a fantastic summer of learning

and fun.
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Summer Term 2018


May


28/5 – 1/6	Half term


June		


4th/5th		Induction visits begin for new Apple class


Weds 6th  	Class Photos


Fri 15th 		The Greatest Showman Fundraising Singalong


Ewhurst Village Hall @ 7.30pm


Sat 16th /Sun 17th 	Ewhurst Open Gardens


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 12.00 – 2.30pm	


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Mon 2nd		Moving Up Morning for Yr R and Yr 1


2nd and 3rd	Cranleigh Primary Year 3 Induction


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am on school field


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening 3.15 – 6.00pm


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm


Inset Dates 2018/2019


September 4th /October 29th/January 3rd and 4th/June 28th 














Awards 18.5.18 – 


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Beau		Aedan		Isabella N


Headteacher’s Award


Holly		Henry		Rupert


Harlyn		Hattie		Ben


Izzy		Iris		Isabella R


Awards 25.5.18 – Individual Awards


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Amber-Wren	Huxley		Jesse


Headteacher’s Award


James		Lily		Poppy F


Sofia		Joshua		Edith


Poppy W	Esme		Joshua VW








